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The Health, Human Services, and Public Safety Committee convened on November 7, 2024, to 

consider the County Executive's transmittal of the Commission on Fathers, Men, and Boys 

nominees submitted on September 20, 2024.   

The Commission on Fathers, Men, and Boys was created to provide guidance to the County 

Executive, County Council, agencies, and the public on the issues and needs of fathers, men, and 

boys. 

The County Executive transmitted three (3) appointments to the Commission on Fathers, Men, 

and Boys:  Mr. Peter C. Miller, a resident of Bowie; Mr. Calvin L. Osborne, a resident of Fort 

Washington; and Mr. Darrin A. Sharp, a resident of College Park.  Mr. Sharp was unable to 

attend as he was on a previously planned trip out of town, however he wanted to be considered to 

serve on the Commission on Fathers, Men and Boys.   

Ms. Miriam Brewer, Appointments Liaison, Office of the County Executive, introduced the 

nominees and provided an overview of their professional and educational backgrounds.  Each 

nominee then introduced themselves and highlighted their qualifications.   

The Committee members expressed gratitude for their expertise and their commitment to serve. 

After discussion, the Health, Human Services, and Public Safety Committee voted 4-0 favorably 

for the Commission on Fathers, Men, and Boys nominees. 

 

 


